Mr. George M. Parker Southwestern College Winfield, Kansas

My dear Mr. Parker:

Your letter to Dr. Allen enclosing a copy of your transcript has been sent to this office for reply.

Arrangements have now been completed for students holding a bachelor's degree to obtain a master's degree with combined work in the fields of education and physical education. Fifteen hours of graduate work will be taken in the Department of Physical Education, ten hours from theory courses in education, and five hours will be devoted to a thesis which should cover some aspect of the teaching of physical education.

During the coming summer session one course in physical education will be offered, Tests and Measurements in Physical Education, three hours credit. You can enroll in courses in education to complete a program.

It is planned during the next four summers to offer a sufficient number of courses in the field of physical education to enable graduate students to complete a master's degree in that time.

We are sending you a summer session catalog under separate cover. If, after examining it, you have further questions I shall be very happy to hear from you.

Your transcript, should you decide to enter the University of Kansas for graduate work, ought to be sent to Dean E. B. Stouffer, of the Graduate School.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler Dean

MR:IM oc. Dr. Allen